Cotton Group statement in response to an article by Clean Clothes Campaign on involvement with Spectrum Sweater factory (Dhaka, Bangladesh)

9 May 2005

David Sienaert, Supply Chain Manager for The Cotton Group, provided this statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the Clean Clothes Campaign article of 24 April 2005, “Spectrum Update: New info & demands”, and other articles on the subject. The Clean Clothes Campaign article says Cotton Group was a buyer from the Spectrum Sweater factory that collapsed on 11 April 2005, resulting in the deaths of many of the workers:

http://www.cleanclothes.org/news/05-04-24.htm
We send you here attached our reply based on your mail dated 4th May concerning the collapse in Bangladesh of the sweater factory called Spectrum.   

The Cotton Group, a company working in the promotional garment sector developed commercial relations with its suppliers based on the workers rights. Through the implementation of our code of conduct and this for several years already we are making sure that our producers are in a continuous process of improvement and we want to keep going on in this direction.

Although we have never ever been a customer of Spectrum, the awful tragedy that cost 61 lives touched us deeply and made us even more convinced to be extremely rigorous in the implementation of code of conducts as well as project aiming to improve working conditions in our suppliers premises. 

Through the BSCI [Business Social Compliance Initiative], we are taking part in a delegation that will visit Dacca in order to find out exactly what are the real causes of the collapse of the factory, to determine the appropriate help/support that needs to be brought to the victims and finally to define the measures to be taken in the future in order to make sure that this kind of tragedy never occurs again.  I would recommend you to visit in the coming days/weeks the Clean Clothes Campaign internet site on this issue to get more details on BSCI actions and its follow up as we will keep them regularly informed about the evolution of our actions and the follow up. 
We will remain awake in order to make sure that these measures will have effects on a long-term basis. 

On a shorter term, we have already asked our suppliers to provide us relevant documents to make sure that their buildings has been legally constructed with the necessary authorization and that their factory presents the required stability for their activities. We also check the possibility of including these parameters for building stability on a permanent basis for our future external audits.
  

